WE ARE COMMUNITY



#mustangSTRONG

Cathy L. Lauer, Ph.D. Superintendent 830/582-1536 Ext 103

830/582-1536 Ext 103 Fax 830/582-1920 cathy.lauer@ nixonsmiley.net

Jeff Van Auken

Dir. of Business & Operations 830/582-1536 Ext 104 Fax 830/582-1920 jeff.vanauken@ nixonsmiley.net

Jane Dwyer

Director of Special Programs 830/582-1536 Ext 107 Fax 830/582-1920 Jane.dwyer@ nixonsmiley.net

Jim Weaver

High School Principal 830/582-1536 Ext 202 Fax 830/582-2168 jim.weaver@ nixonsmiley.net

Anita Van Auken

Middle School Principal 830/582-1536 Ext 301 Fax 830/582-2258 anita.vanauken@ nixonsmiley.net

Lundy Atkins

Elementary Principal 830/582-1536 Ext 402 Fax 830/582-1920 lundy.atkins@ nixonsmiley.net

NIXON-SMILEY CONSOLIDATED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 800 Rancho Road Nixon, Texas 78140-0400

NOTIFICATION OF CONFIRMED COVID-19 CASE ON CAMPUS

October 9, 2020

Dear Parent/Guardian,

In keeping with Nixon-Smiley CISD's practices to respond to COVID-19, we are notifying you that a High School student is lab-confirmed to have COVID-19. The student was last present on campus Tuesday, October 6, 2020. Due to privacy requirements, we will not be releasing the name of the individual or details that may identify him or her.

Students and employees who are considered to have been in close contact with the individual will be notified separately of their need to quarantine. While we do not have reason to believe that those who were not in close contact with the infected individual need to quarantine, we ask that you, as always, watch for symptoms of COVID-19.

According to CDC.gov, people with COVID-19 have had a wide range of symptoms reported, ranging from mild symptoms to severe illness. Symptoms may appear 2-14 days after exposure to the virus. Please watch for these symptoms:

- Fever or chills
- Cough
- Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing
- Fatigue
- Muscle or body aches
- Headache
- New loss of taste or smell
- Sore throat
- Congestion or runny nose
- Nausea or vomiting
- Diarrhea

This list does not include all possible symptoms.

If symptoms are present, we encourage you to contact your physician. We also ask that anyone in the Nixon-Smiley High School community who is lab-confirmed to have COVID-19, please notify our school by contacting (830) 582-1536 ext 405.

If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to (830) 582-1536 ext. 405 or visit our website at www.nixonsmiley.net.

Sincerely,

Lisa Jackson, RN MSN

District Nurse